
I was called to the Bar in 1977. 
  
I was a pupil in various chambers in Essex and Lincoln’s Inn, a member of and latterly head 
of Sussex Chambers, and since 2000 have been a member of 1, Crown Office Row, 
Brighton where I was head of the civil law team. I remain in practice. 
  
In none of these places have I witnessed or heard reports of Bullying, Harassment or Sexual 
Harassment of members, pupils or staff. 

 


